
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 
 

 October 2, 2017 
 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, October 2, 2017, at 
6:00pm, at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay Cole, Council 
Member; Polly Garlington, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member Rhodes 
was absent.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was delivered. 
 
The Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the August 7, 2017 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve appointing the Mayor to be a voting member of the newly 
formed Coweta County Joint Transportation Coordination Committee.  Per the bylaws of the 
committee, the council needs to approve the appointment.  Council Member Garlington motioned, 
Council Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried by show of hands, unanimously. 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to approve moving forward with the land swap on the Hwy. 54 (tank 
property) with Mr. Diaz.  It would be a small boundary swap that would give the town an additional 
30' highway frontage and give Mr. Diaz more room on the back of his property for his garage 
entrance.  There will be no monetary cost for the swap other than the legal fees to close the deal.  
Council Member Cole motioned, Council Member Parten seconded.  Motion carried by show of 
hands, unanimously.  See the attached survey. 
 
Old Business –  

Turin Water System – Will the new water filtration system that Turin is proposing effect the 
water rates for the Sharpsburg citizens? No, not that we are aware of. 

 
Public Comments –  n/a 
 
Polling of the Council – 

o Clay Cole – Billy Mobley appreciated GDOT coming out and trimmed the right of way 
on Highway 16. 

o Polly Garlington – Received a complaint about ant hills in the playground.  All banner 
signs have been removed except that one at the Frigid Frog. 

o Stan Parten – n/a 
 
Clerks Comments –  

The town was contacted about loaning out 100 chairs for a book signing event on 
November 18, 2017.  The Mayor called for a motion to allow the chairs to be used for 



 
the book signing.  Council Member Cole motioned, Council Member Parten seconded.  
Motion carried unanimously.  See the attached email for further information. 

 
Mayor's Minutes –  

o Attended the first Joint Transportation Coordination Committee meeting this morning.  
The meetings will be held every quarter to discuss the transportation issues for Coweta 
County and its surrounds municipalities. 

 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp, Town Clerk 


